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Joint City of Gainesville/Alachua County Staff Proposal for the 
Transition of Fire Rescue and Park Services in the SW 20th Avenue Service Area


The City Of Gainesville is responsible for the provision of fire rescue and park services within the City’s corporate limits and Alachua County is responsible for the provision of fire rescue and park services in the unincorporated area of the county.  

In 2009, the City annexed property in the SW 20th Avenue corridor that included Alachua County Fire Station 19 and Forest Park.  Most services transitioned to the City soon after annexation; however, Alachua County has continued to be the primary provider of fire rescue services and the owner of Forest Park.    

The City desires to be the primary provider of fire rescue and park services in the City and seeks to transition these responsibilities from the County to the City.  Based on direction from the City Commission and County Commission, staff was directed to review and update the June 12, 2014 joint staff proposal for the transition of fire rescue services and the transfer of Forest Park from the County to the City.  

City and County staff recommend the following provisions be included as amendments to the Fire Services Assistance Agreement (FSAA).  If necessary, some of the provisions can be incorporated into a new and separate Interlocal Agreement.  

Suspension of Payments:  A transition period will temporarily suspend “Section 5 Methods of Payment” of the FSAA to make the FSAA a non-compensatory agreement beginning October 1, 2015 for all units in service as of that date.  County Engine 19 and City Squad 2 will operate by dispatch recommendation, whether inside or outside the City. The FSAA will automatically revert to a compensatory agreement on October 1, 2017.  

Fire Rescue Transition:  Effective October 1, 2017, the City and County agree to transfer fire rescue responsibility in the SW 20th Avenue service area to the City, and as such, the GFR assigned unit will be recognized in the FSAA as compensable.  On that same date, the County will relocate Engine 19 and its crew.  If Engine 19 is not relocated on October 1, 2017, it will continue to provide services but no longer be recognized as a compensable unit in the FSAA.  Once relocated, Engine 19 will be recognized as a compensable unit consistent with the FSAA.

Fire Station 19 Co-location:  The County will retain ownership of Fire Station 19 and agrees to explore the co-location of GFR units.

Forest Park Transition: Effective October 1, 2017, ownership and responsibility for the operation of Forest Park at 4501 SW 20th Avenue will be transferred from the County to the City.  
